











June 10, 1998

Ms. Magalie Roman Salas

Secretary

Federal Communications Commission

1919 M. St., NW, Room 222

Washington, D.C. 20554

       RE:
Ex Parte Presentation – Proxy Cost Models




CC Docket No. 96-45

Dear Ms. Salas:

On June 9, 1998, AT&T and MCI met with Craig Brown, Bryan Clopton, Chuck Keller, Katie King, Bob Loube, Jeff Prisbrey, Holly Smith, Richard Smith, Donald Stockdale, Natalie Wales and Brad Wimmer of the FCC; and with Scott Bohler (NY PSC), Rowland Curry (TX PUC), Lori Kenyon (AK PUC), Susan Miller (MD PSC), Brian Roberts (CA PUC) and Tom Wilson (WA WUTC).  Richard Clarke and Mike Lieberman represented AT&T, and Chris Frentrup represented MCI.

The purpose of this meeting was to provide an evaluation of the accuracy of analyses performed by Sprint and by Prisbrey.  As the attached materials demonstrate, Sprint’s analysis of HAI Model distribution plant is deeply flawed, and its conclusions are incorrect.  Prisbrey’s analysis, while not directly evaluating the sufficiency of HAM Model distribution plant, is incomplete.  When properly adjusted to account for the full set of PNR and HAI practices, Prisbrey’s analysis suggests that the HAI Model does engineer adequate amounts of distribution plant.

Two copies of this Notice are being submitted to the Secretary of the FCC in accordance with Section 1.1206(a)(2) of the Commission's rules.  A revised copy of the the materials transmitted in our ex parte letter of June 8, 1998, and presented at this meeting, is attached.











Sincerely,











Richard N. Clarke
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